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The Bardfield Buzz
Newsletter #32 Friday 9th May 2017
 The newsletter will be circulated to all parents every Friday. Newsletters are also held centrally at the School Office and are on the website.

Summer Fete

Our magically themed Harry Potter Fete is happening tomorrow! The fun will kick off at 12 noon. We really hope that you can come along and do please tell all of your family and friends. There will be a special opening ceremony where Harry Potter will cut our special ribbon with The Gryffindor Sword.  
There will be lots of stalls and activities to take part in, including our very successful dog show with a category where you can enter you dog dressed as a character from Harry Potter. 
Entry to the Fete will be free but we hope you will buy some tickets for the Grand Draw. 

We have some amazing prizes! The star prize is entry to Harry Potter World. Amongst the other brilliant prizes we also have a £100 voucher for a meal at The Finchingfield Lion, a Champagne Afternoon Tea in Mayfair, a £25 voucher for The Vine and tickets to Colchester Zoo. 
We really hope that you will support our Fete, have lots of fun and raise some much needed funds for our lovely school.
The Swimming Pool
Unfortunately our luck with the swimming pool boiler ran out today! It gave up on us today which means that we cannot heat the water and as the weather is far from summery it’s too cold. 
We are working hard with our swimming pool engineer to rectify the problem and we hope that it will be fixed next week. So swimming has had to be suspended for now. We will text parents to let you know when we can use the pool again. 

We are delighted that Abigail Brockwell, one of our new mums, has very kindly offered to raise funds for the pool boiler. She will be swimming The Channel in July. The boiler will cost thousands to replace so if everyone could make a donation to Abigail’s Just Giving page that would be wonderful 

www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/abbybrockwell
When we do get up and running again the swimming pool timetable can be found on the school website. 
Gifted Artists
Be sure to visit our new Wildlife Garden tomorrow at the fete. Please also go and have a look at the beautiful canvases which have been painted by the Gifted Art Club children.

They are truly stunning.  

Community Lunch
Our Year 6 children hosted a community lunch for eleven senior citizens from the village this week. . They enjoyed a delicious roast dinner cooked by Teresa (on her 50th birthday!). Our visitors very much enjoyed chatting with the children and complimented them on their friendliness and lovely manners.  
It was a very pleasant afternoon. 
Isle of Wight
. 

The time has finally come! Thirteen of our Year 6 children, me, Mrs Aldred and Miss White will all be setting off for the Isle of Wight on Monday morning. 
Just a reminder about timings. Please be at school for 6.45am for a very prompt 7.00am departure. Also that all of your child’s belongings are named and that their electronic device is fully charged with no ability to connect to the internet. Do please remember to pack the charger in the suitcase. Please also make sure that if you have bought new clothes that your child has seen them before they go in the case as we often have children deny all knowledge of items of clothing. 

Finally even though it is an early start please make sure that your child has had something to eat for breakfast before they come to school.

We will send daily update emails to parents and post these outside in the playground so that everyone can share the excitement of the children’s trip. 
New Unicorns
We were absolutely delighted to welcome our brand new Unicorns to school today for their first taster session. What a super confident and fun group of children. I had one young man greet me at the door demanding to know my name and what my job was. He knew exactly what was what-very encouraging! 
Giant Hair Bows
We have had girls wearing JoJo hair bows to school recently. Navy and white ones are fine but not any other colour please. 
Multisports
Premier Sports will now run a Multi skills sports club on Thursdays which will include some gymnastics. We only have four children so far this half term for the Thursday club. If we don’t have more children join then we will have to cancel the club as four is too few children. Please sign up on line at: 
http://www.premier-education.com/
New Clubs
This Tuesday we will have our final cricket session. 

Mrs Crow and Miss Posse will be offering two new clubs from Tuesday 20th June. 

Miss Posse will offer Lego Club for all year groups in Dragon Classroom. Mrs Crow will offer Board Games Club for Key Stage Two children. Children can bring their own games or try out the ones we have in school.

If you would like to join either of these clubs please sign up at the office next week.  

Supervising Children 
We had an unfortunate accident at pick up yesterday which involved a football and a broken window. I have also noticed children playing on the school equipment before and after school. 

We would kindly ask parents to please not allow their children to play on or use any of the school equipment, kick footballs or ride bikes or scooters in the playground at drop off and pick up. Accidents can happen so very easily and it is so important that we maintain everyone’s safety. 

Josie Pavely
Josie has been our Friday dance teacher for over a year now. I know that many of the children love her lessons. Sadly Josie’s last day with us will be today, Friday 9th June. 
I am pleased to tell parents that Sophie from Premier Sports (who ran one of the day camps in the half term holiday) will be taking over from Josie on Fridays. Therefore the early club and lessons will remain the same. 

Cookery Club

There will be no cookery club next Tuesday 13th June as Mrs Kerrell will be will be away in the Isle of Wight. The next cookery club will be on Tuesday 20th June. 
Dates for this coming term. 
Please find below a list of the important dates this term: 

Saturday 10th June

Summer Fete

Monday 12th June

Year 6 visit to The Isle of Wight 
Friday 16th June

No Celebration Assembly
Thursday 22nd June

Key Stage One Cinema Club

Wednesday 28th June

Year 6 HRS Taster Day
Tuesday 4th July

Sports Day (Main)
Friday 7th July
Year 5 HRS Taster Day.

Saturday 8th and Sunday 9th July

Family Camping weekend.

Monday 10th July

Open Afternoon at 3.15pm

Year 6 taster day JF Academy

Tuesday 11th July

Whole school Seaside Trip

Thursday 13th July
Sports Day (Reserve)

Friday 14th July

Proms on the playground
Tuesday 18th July

Year 6 (KS2) Production 1.30pm
Wednesday 19th July

Year 6 (KS2) Production 6.00pm
Friday 21st July 

Leavers Assembly 2.00pm

Awards this week go to: 

Well done to everyone who received an award this week.

Special Awards:

Jasmine Neale, Ethan Rowe, Luca Rowe, Jemima Aston, Willow Mellon-Kelly, Luis Sansom, Ava Pluckrose

William Thomson, Grace O’Connor

and Oliver Edmonds.

Presentation Awards:

Chloe Golebiowski, Alice Steinbauer, Jessica Asher-Andrews, Alfie Holland

and James Coxall.
Bookworm Awards:

Faith Weston-Roberts, Eva, 
Sofie Thomson, Thomas Williams

and Prudence Green
Headteacher Award:
Really well done to Harvey Gilder 
On behalf of all of the staff I would like to wish everyone a lovely weekend. 
Mrs Kerrell
